with these guidelines, the host must decide either to ensure
that potential South African participants are asked not to
attend or face the withdrawal of Canadian officials. This
sanction does not apply to contacts in similar circumstances
outside Canada.

Canadian officials are responsible for ensuring that the
hosts or organizers of seminars, meetings or conferences in
Canada, falling within their area of responsibility, are
fully informed of these guidelines sufficiently far in
advance to ensure that they are respected.

Unless they are travelling to South Africa on authorized
government business, Canadian officials are strongly
discouraged from visiting that country, particularly when
using special or diplomatic passports, except when visiting
family or friends at the Embassy.

Canadian officials are strongly discouraged from using South
African facilities, e.g. South African Airways.

In third countries, Canadian officials are expected to
maintain correct contacts with South African officials while
preserving the spirit of these qguidelines. Social contacts
are discouraged unless there is a direct Canadian interest
involved. 1In the case of South Africa National Day
receptions, the presence of a senior Embassy officer without
his/her spouse is acceptable.

Exceptions

Canadian officials posted to the Canadian Embassy in South
Africa or travelling on Embassy business.

Canadian officials transiting South Africa en route to land-
locked countries bordering on South Africa on Canadian
Government business.

Canadian officials tasked with responsibility for the
conduct of official relations with South Africa.

South African diplomats accredited to Canada.
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